
HERRICK LIBRARY 
ALL-STAFF MEETING 

May 10, 2010 
2:30-3:30 pm 

 
Present: Sara Arrasmith, Brett Arno, Ellen Bahr, Steve Crandall, Lois Foxwell, Laurie 
McFadden, Dave Snyder, Brian Sullivan 
 

1) PA System – Steve  
Steve announced that gift funds will be used to add a PA system to the library 
(preferably over the summer.)  Steve then asked each member present to say 
something about how their semester went, what they were planning for the 
summer, and, if they were hiring student workers, who they were and what they 
would be working on. 
 

2) Sara – 
Collection Management is continuing on during Linda’s medical leave.  
Cataloged items will remain for Linda’s return, unless they are designated a 
RUSH item.  The EBSCO invoice will be coming in June and the Bindery will be 
sent on June 21st.  This Bindery project is starting early since Linda is gone.   
 
Caroline McDowell will be working for Collection Management this summer.  
She will start on June 28th.   
 
The Periodical projects will be going ahead.  Linda will probably return in early 
June then go on vacation later in June.  The Honors theses will be included in the 
bindery shipment.   
 
Steve will order items that need to be rushed. 
 
The Serials Solutions project was completed on our end; all of the data was input.  
However, the company still needs to correct a glitch on their end to finish the 
process. 

 
3) Ellen –  

The library’s new website is almost completed.  Ellen is looking for additional 
feedback from staff on the new site.  Ellen is here this week and then back for 
scheduled time at the library in late June.   
 
She’ll be presenting a workshop at SUNYLA about serials.  She’ll also be 
attending the American Library Association Annual Conference and the IDS 
(Interlibrary Delivery System) Conference in Oswego in early August.   

 
4) Dave –  

Dave was pleased to announce that the Pep Band won an Alfie.  He noted that 
Access Services was put to the test by MaryJo’s departure and applauded Brian’s 



work during this difficult period.  Dave is happy to have Erinnae on board and 
looking forward to her becoming full-time. 
 
Dave will be working on the periodical shift this summer. 
 

5) Brian – 
Brian mentioned that two full time student workers had been selected for the 
summer – Melissa Haahr and Michelle Zajac.  We also have a third student who 
will be on campus who will be able to help us out should we need a substitute – 
Kamilla Bramham.  All three students have done an excellent job for us working 
on the front desk this year. They will be starting on May 17th. 

 
For the first month they will be picking up mail, shelving and shelf reading until 
the Collection Management student starts work. 

 
6) Laurie –  

Laurie has two student workers this summer:  
Kate Arrasmith (who starts on 5/17/10 and 
Karyn Foxwell (who starts on 6/1/10) 
 
Lois and Brett will provide direction for them when Laurie’s not around.  Karyn’s 
position is partially paid out of grant money. In addition to the digitization work, 
and the meta-tagging work, it is hoped that some archival boxes can be made. 
 
Brett and Laurie are working on a publicly accessible image repository in 
conjunction with Scholes using MDID.  They are also doing a total redesign of 
the Special Collections Web pages. 
 
Laurie’s had an especially active year with more exhibits, more reference 
questions for the Archives and Special Collections, more interns, and more 
Special Collections teaching sessions than ever before. 

 
Lois has picked up and finished several diaries which are now ready to be 
uploaded.  Back runs of the Fiat Lux will be made available online.  Eventually 
the Alfred Sun will be digitized as well. 

 
7) Lois – 

Lois has enjoyed the art shows and the food, enjoyed the Amandine club when s
 he went with Laurie for Laurie’s Diary Presentation. 

 
She continues to work on the Collection Management backlog and is keeping 
things going in Linda’s absence. 

 
She can use some help getting caught up with the end-of-the-year shelving.  The 
cataloging of the Confucius Institute materials is going well and much of the 
material has moved out into the stacks. 



8) Brett --   
The new website is his major project at this point.  He and Laurie have been 
working on the plans for redesign of the Special Collections web pages.  More 
scanning of Special Collections material is being done and put up, although most 
is still up in the old version of the site.   

 
This summer he will be working on MDID, the repository and edits to the 
webpage after feedback is received. 

 
He says “it’s all fun.”  He’s been using a new software JOOMLA and his new 
knowledge is starting to all come together. 

 
Question – About the change in DVD numbers.   
 

The DVD renumbering project is in the process of moving from Library of 
Congress classification numbers to ordinal numbers.  

 
The multimedia database (which was running off of an Access database) is going 
to be phased out in favor of a new multimedia search feature which will be made 
available through Aleph.  The renumbering was necessary in order for us to use 
Aleph to search the DVDs effectively.  A report will also be created to provide a 
printable list for patrons to scan. 

 
Question – Search Slips  
 

Steve suggested that we not create a report about missing items until mid-June, in 
hopes that more items would have been returned by then. 

 
Steve expressed his profound appreciation for the excellent work accomplished, and the 
great positive attitude demonstrated, by each and every member of the library staff. 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 3:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Steve Crandall (Secretary Pro-tem) 


